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Raymond Cox Mill

» Location: Coleridge Township, 2227 Mill Creek Rd. Ramseur, NC 27316
« Owner: Flossie Cox, 2205 Mill Creek Rd. Ramseur, NC 27316
« Private Property, No Public Access

“The Raymond Cox Mill on Mill Creek is worthy of Cultural Heritage Site recognition simply
Because it is the last grist mill standing in Randolph County. It would surely be selected as a
Randolph County Historic Landmark if ever nominated by its oWner. ‘

In 1985, Mac Whatley wrote in his Architectural History of Randolph County of the Raymond

Cox mill:
“One of the last operating grist mills in the state, Raymond Cox’s mill still custom-grinds and

_rnixes animal feed. Still in place, although full of silt and unused since September 1945, is’an

overshot Finch water wheel made in Hanover, Pa. The dam used until that time was an oak plank
dam, now destroyed. A covered bridge over the river was demolished in June, 1953. The present mill

was built in the early 20" century by Allison Beane, and is also known as “Beane’s Mill.” The site of

an earlier mill can be seen nearby.”

: Raymond and his wife Flossie Cox ran the mill from the 1930’s until his death in 1986. He was
&fill using water power until 1945 when flood waters overran the working parts, rising 47 inches into
the ground level area. He continued to grind meal and animal feed using a diesel engine.

In addition to the Raymond Cox mill, the Mill Creek site is a historic area on its own. According
to.-WhatIey, the site of the mid-18™ century mill known as William Cox’s Mill is about 100 yards
downstream from this mill. William Cox received a land grant in November, 1757 on the head of “Cox
Mill Creek”, waters of Deep River on both sides of Crawford Road, implying that William Cox’s mill
Was already in existence in 1757. Old deeds often refer to Mill Creek as “Coxes Mill Creek”.

In William Cox’s will (Orange County Will Book A, page 53, dated January 1767) he left his son
jﬁorﬁas Cox “the remaining part of the aforesaid tract of land | now live on...including Mills and

improvements...”

The 1765 minutes of Cane Creek Friends Meeting mentions a preparatory meeting “on Mill
Creek in Cox's Settlement...” Friends in the area had formally requested that they be permitted to

~ Told meetings on Mill Creek in 1758 and probably held some early meetings at the home of William

Cox. As the Mill Creek movement faded, Friends were granted permission to hold a preparative
meeting at nearby Holly Spring in 1790.
The William Cox mill is one of the few in the Piedmont shown on the Collet Map of 1770.



